

# State Bar of Nevada – Construction Law Section June 1, 2017 Board Meeting

#### **2017 Board:**

Carolyn Renner, Chair (<a href="mailto:crenner@mcllawfirm.com">crenner@mcllawfirm.com</a>)
Michael Wadley, Vice Chair (<a href="mailto:mwwadley@hollandhart.com">mwwadley@hollandhart.com</a>)
Eva Segerblom, Treasurer (<a href="mailto:esegerblom@msclawyers.com">esegerblom@msclawyers.com</a>)
Alex Flangas, Secretary (<a href="mailto:aflangas@hollandhart.com">aflangas@hollandhart.com</a>)

## I. Welcome (Renner)

II. Treasurer's Report (Segerblom): Still working with the April report, showing a balance of \$13,851. That number will change as a result of CLE expenses and some reimbursement payments made to Board members for CLE expenses and costs of attendance at Nevada State Bar convention. However, Michael Wadley commented that the Substance Abuse seminar was very well attended in Las Vegas and may have produced some income, so figures from the Bar may show some positive there.

### **Approval of Minutes (Flangas):**

#### III. Old/Tabled Business:

- A. Legislative Updates final update to be held June 7, 2017. No updates to discuss noted by Board since last meeting.
- B. May CLE- general Board impression of Substance Abuse CLE was positive, though the staging in Las Vegas was handled better than the video in Reno. Overall substance of the seminar was good, and speakers were well received. Discussion was had on having State Bar conduct better presentation of video camera work in on-site location so that presentation to participants attending video conference portion are satisfied with program. Possible retention of professional to work camera; possible alternative location for seminars in future; discussion about consulting State Bar personnel to try to make arrangements in advance before next seminar or use of video equipment.
- C. Upcoming State Bar Convention Some discussion of attendance of three Board members at annual convention, and having Michael Wadley make introduction of Construction Law Section presentation of speakers (including Board member Eva Segerblom, Paul Matteoni and Justice Mark Gibbons).
- D. Additional request for sponsorship Additional discussion of Board's decision to decline request of State Bar to pay additional dollars for "sponsorship" during annual convention. In light of attendance of three Board members, as well as presentation by Construction Law Section and Legislative Update, Board believes contribution of Construction Law section is sufficient this year.

#### IV. New Business

- A. Additional items
- V. Next Board Meeting July 20, 2017, at 3:00 p.m.